
學校街道交通規則通知 

敬愛的家長們， 

日前，我校接到慈濟總會法務部通知，提及校外交通安全規定。就法律而言，只有警察才能指揮

道路上的交通。學校的志工沒有接受過專業培訓，根本沒有交通指揮權。為避免不必要的糾紛，

從本學年開始，將不再安排志工在校外路邊和接送區域協助指揮。 

為了所有學生、家長和工作人員的安全，我們懇請您杜絕接送孩子時路上出現的混亂場面。每個

人都必須遵守一般交通規則。絕對禁止並排停車和魯莽駕駛。同時，也要顧及他人安全，緩慢行

駛。不要貪圖自己的方便，卻給別人帶來不便和不必要的傷害。 

在此特別建議提早到校找好停車位，帶領學生入校。儘可能不要在對街讓小孩下車直接過馬路。

過馬路一定要走斑馬線。如果只是將學生放下直接開走，請將車子停在校門口再讓學生下車。 

感恩大家的善解與配合！ 

 

 

Notice of school street traffic regulations 

Dear parents, 

A few days ago, our school received a notice from the Legal Department of the Tzu Chi headquarters, 
mentioning the traffic safety rules outside the school. As far as the law is concerned, only the police can 
take command of traffic on the road. The volunteers of this school have not received professional 
training, and they have no traffic command authority at all. In order to avoid unnecessary disputes, 
starting from this school year, volunteers will no longer be arranged to assist in commanding at the 
roadside outside the school and in the pick-up area. 

For the safety of all students, parents, and staff, we kindly requested to put an end to any chaotic scenes 
on the road when picking up and dropping off your children. Everyone must abide by the general traffic 
rules. Absolutely no double parking and driving recklessly. At the same time, we must also take into 
account the safety of others and drive slowly. Don't covet your own convenience, but causes 
inconvenience and unnecessary harm to others. 

It is especially recommended to arrive at the school early to find a parking space and lead the students 
into the school. If possible, do not let children get off the car on the opposite side of the street and cross 
the road directly. When crossing the road, everyone must use the crosswalks. If you just drop the 
students off and drive away, please stop the car at the main entrance side of the street and let the 
students get off. 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation! 


